CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES 

Thursday 8th March 2018 in Longburton Village Hall at 7.00 p.m.
Present: Cllr William, Cllr Kell, Cllr Lonsdale, Cllr Baldock, Cllr Coombes. Cllr Loose, CCllr Penfold, 2 members of the public and the Clerk.

2. Apologies for absence   Cllr Jesty, DCllr Lawrence, 
3. Declarations of INTEREST
4. To approve and sign the Minutes

4.1 It was resolved "THAT THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 16TH NOVEMBER 2017 BE APPROVED AND SIGNED BY CHAIRMAN” WITH THE AMENDMENT AT POINT 5.12 WHERE CLLR BALDOCK ABSTAINED.  Proposed: Cllr Kell 2nd Cllr Jesty, Unanimously agreed.

5. MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC
4.1
Cllr Penfold reported that the Parish Plan footpath proposal (from the northerly outskirts of Longburton down to Sherborne) has been assessed. It has been agreed that it has merits, but that it is not affordable at present and will stay on the list for the future when more money is available.  
4.2
Cllr Penfold reported that the Local Government review of the unitary authority is going forward.  There will be some functions distributed down to some towns who may have capacity to offer services to neighbouring parishes. 
4.3
A WDDC Survey circulated looking at services being offered by Parish Councils supported by the precept was discussed.  It was agreed that Councillors should respond indicating that in general they would not like to take on more services but keep the status quo.

4.4
It was reported that there would be a continuation of meetings to update the councils on the arts proposals in Sherborne.
6. FINANCIAL MATTERS & GRANTS
6.1 Clerk’s salary for 2 months.  Total: £794.63. Proposed: Cllr Baldock, 2nd Cllr Kell Agreed - unanimous
6.2 Expenses for Clerk as per invoice. £48.00. Invoice to be brought to meetings in future.    Proposed: Cllr Williams, 2nd Cllr Kell Agreed - unanimous 

6.3 Cllr Lonsdale and Cllr Williams have now completed access arrangements to the Lloyds Bank account.  The Clerk to post the signed mandatory forms for her access.  Cllr Baldock to start his access arrangements. He raised a number of questions on the account and it was agreed that there would be 2 signatories required with a limit of £2000.00 payment. Signatories would have certain liabilities as with all banking processes. Cllr Lonsdale agreed to arrange the switching service once access is completed.  The cheque book and paying-in book were given to the Clerk for safe keeping.  
6.4 Clerk reported the new processes for external auditors.
6.5  Invoice 7675 from Vision ICT Ltd - £234.00 - Agreed - unanimous
6.6 Invoice for Hall £90.00.- Agreed - unanimous 

6.7 S106 email regarding funds available and whether to pool resources to allow nearby Parish Councils share monies. Whistle water money £1118.63.  The Clerk to request to WDDC and request that monies to be made available for the new village hall development.  
7. PLANNING MATTERS 

6.1
Planning Consultation WD/D/17/002992 2 NEWCROSS, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 6EJ – PC support application. Approval of planning permission given.
6.2
Planning Consultation WD/D/18/000107 LAWNS FARM, SEVEN ASH COMMON, SHERBORNE, DT9 6HY. Parish to Approve.
6.4
Decision Notice WD/D/17/002313 LONGBURTON FARM, STREET LANE, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PG – Approval of planning permission given.

6.5
Planning Consultation WD/D/18/000215 THE KNOLL, KINGS ROAD, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5NZ – PC are supportive of this application.
7.
PARISH PLAN MONITORING 
7.1
Cllr Baldock reported that at Point 28 regarding the extended footpath to A3030, this has been lodged with DC Highways, Paul Thatcher, and passed on to the Principle transport manager.
7.2
Cycle Path still awaiting review until sometime this month.  

8.
DEPOT SITE UPDATE
8.1
Cllr Williams reported that the Depot site members were:- Tony Kimber, John Lowe, Cllr Baldock, Cllr Williams and Tom Gilchrist.   Astor has met and there has been a follow up meeting with the planning officer who was very supportive of the plans.  Architect drawings are now required.   It was agreed that smaller sums of money could be drawn down for the PC finances to process the development, with money spent being returned after the site has been sold.  The plan was for both the sale of the old village hall and the commencement of the new village hall to be done in tandem.  

8.2
It was unanimously agreed to support payment of £75 pa to become members of the Dorset Community Action Group (who can provide invaluable input to any grant funding applications). Proposed: Cllr Williams, 2nd Cllr Kell Agreed - unanimous 

8.3
It was formally resolved that the Village Hall Steering Group would consist of John Lowe, Tony Kimber, Tim Gilchrist. Richard Baldock, Nigel Williams and Shaun Coombe.  They would report to the Parish Council. Proposed: Cllr Williams, 2nd Cllr Kell. Agreed -unanimous 
8.4
Cllr Williams reported that in due course there would be a Public Meeting in the village hall to present the site plans and explain the positioning of the New Village Hall.  Previously, evidence of strong village support had been gained by feedback from LBN articles and village meetings.  The Parish Council again indorsed the new processes. 
9.
FUTURE OF SID (Speed Indicator Device)

9.1
SLA agreement approved and signed by the Clerk.
9.2
Cllr Baldock reported that an additional battery was needed for the SID, which the PC would finance. Cllr Williams informed him that Shield Batteries in Yeovil would provide an inexpensive alternative to the SID providers.
9.3
A risk assessment on north and south locations has been circulated. SIDs will no longer have to be shared with other parishes.  The SID will be on a 6 week rota between posts.   The Dyke Head’s Road 3rd post has now had a speed survey and this met the required criteria for a SID.  The estimate was £278.98 + VAT to erect post.  The PC agreed this cost in principle. Proposed: Cllr Baldock, 2nd Cllr Kell Agreed - unanimous 
9.4
SID Risk assessment requires two operators to move SID, there is a 2nd person interested. Part of this assessment requires the provision of high vis jackets and protective footwear.  It was agreed that if SID operatives did not have the required equipment then the PC could be requested to purchase what is necessary.   
9.5
SID recalibration will be investigated by Cllr Baldock.

10.
HIGHWAYS & GENERAL ISSUES RAISED BY THE PUBLIC. There were no issues.
11.
DATA PROTECTION
11.1
The Council were updated regarding their requirement to comply with Data Protection.   
12.
CORRESPONDENCE

12.1
Highways England RIS2 email circulated.
12.2
DAPTC Annual Conference - Friday 9th March 2018 at Kingston Maurward College.
12.3
Secretary of State announcement to support LGR proposals

12.4
DAPTC Chief Executive's extraordinary circular - LGR plans update

12.5
Response received from DAPTC regarding War Memorials.  The insurers have requested the value of the memorial.  Cllr Coombes to provide the Clerk with this information so she can go back to the insurance company to determine any extra cost of insurance.  
13.
LATE ITEMS  
13.1
Cllr Baldock will write an article for the Longburton News regarding resident’s responsibilities with over grown vegetation.
14.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING – Full Council meeting Thursday 21st June 2018
Thursday 12th April 2018 - Holnest Parish meeting.

Thursday 19th April 2018 - Leweston & Lillington Parish meeting.

Thursday 26th April 2018 - Longburton Parish meeting 
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